BALCARRAS
SCHOOL

Dear Parents,

Welcome to the first newsletter of the year and the first that we have issued in quite a while. During lockdown our
weekly updates replaced the need for a newsletter and it is highly likely that the weekly update will continue but |
wanted to get back into the regular pattern of sending out newsletters as well.

The term has started well and | am pleased with how the school is operating. The students have settled in nicely and
have followed the new procedures ever so well.

Exam Results

The exam results in the summer were absolutely superb and | wanted to, once again, congratulate all of those young
people who received results at GCSE, AS or A level.

At Alevel 40% of grades were A* to A and 73% A* to B. Over 40 students received 3 Grade As or better which is
just incredible. The vast majority of students achieved the necessary grades for their first choice post 18 option. In
2019 our value added at A level placed us in the top 2% of schools nationally—I have no doubt that this performance
is similar.

It was a similar picture at AS where 56% of grades were awarded at A to B. It means that the current Year 13 have a
superb base on which to build.

At GCSE the results were stunning with 50% of the year group achieving 5 Grade7+ or better which is terrific. The
government won't publish the value added this year but we have a package which works it out on last year's
benchmarks. That package has our Progress 8 figure at +1.11 which is very high indeed.

It is particularly pleasing to report such great results after a period of such terrible uncertainty. | felt very sorry for
the young people in the examination years because it must have felt like they had no control over their destiny, which
is an uncomfortable place to be. It was a bit like that for those of us trying to chart the school’s path through the
process too. | do hope that someone is coming up with a better plan for 2021.

| Uniform ‘

| have to say the school looks really smart! Let's keep it that way through this first term. Please do support us in
making sure that the young people wear their uniform with pride.

| Attendance ‘
One of the key reasons that Balcarras has been so successful over the years is that we have always maintained a
very high attendance rate. | think it is important that we continue to do so. Of course, there might be times when
your child has to stay away from school. The school will follow the guidance of Public Health England and | am
hopeful that if anyone needs to isolate, their time away from school will be short. Of course, this depends on the
testing systems that are available.

Dropping off at school

| am delighted that the vast majority of our students continue to walk or cycle to school. If you have to drop your
child off could | ask you to be sympathetic to our neighbours and to always park or wait legally. | would also like to
reiterate the importance of driving slowly and carefully on the streets around the school.
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| New email address - balcarras@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk ‘

Please add this email address to your white list/trusted contacts as some correspondence from school will now come
from this email address.

| Balcarras Cashless System ‘

As many of you are aware, we have successfully used the Scopay online payment system for many years to pay for
trips, book deposits, music fees, sponsored walk money etc. As explained by the Headteacher last week, we have had
to accelerate our plans into being fully cashless due to the covid risks cash carries. | would like to thank you for your
patience with any glitches experienced with the new catering system over the last few days, but with the work of our
engineers | am confident that most pupils are now able to use the system.

If you need help with using Scopay, or you need codes to enable other family members to make payments for school
items please email sed@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk

Sue Davis, Finance

Design and Technology Hall of Fame

Last year, a number of students were nominated by staff in the department to have their work
displayed in the Hall of Fame. Well done to all the students whose work was displayed inside and
outside the department and on our VLE pages. We have picked, at random, one overall winner
who will receive a £20 Amazon voucher. Congratulations to Emily Boag (8G1) who was
nominated for her year 7 Block Bot Project and will receive the prize.

Mrs Daniel, D&T Technician

Year 8 Advanced Cycling Course

There is an advanced cycle skills course being organised for Year 8 pupils this term. This builds upon cycling
proficiency at Primary School and the aim of the course is to make young people confident about riding their bikes
on the road. The course is running during the school day between 12" and 22™ October 2020. If your child gets a
place on the course they will cycle for 4 hours over 2 days with a trained instructor, on a 1:2 ratio. If you are
interested in a place on this course then please email Mr Pearce jwp@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk for aletter. These
letters will also be going out to all Year 8 pupils via tutors and places will be allocated using a ballot system.

Jon Pearce, Geography

MFL news
We are delighted to offer Mandarin Chinese Club to beginners again this year. These sessions will take place in
7A1 on Tuesday lunchtimes with Ling Yu. They are open to Years 7 and 8 and will start next week. We will also be
offering Italian GCSE to students in Years 9 and 10. These classes will take place after school on Tuesdays in Mr
Daniels' classroom, 7A2, and they will also start next week. Please note that this is a two year course.

Janine Hockenhull, Head of MFL

Exam Access Arrangements

Please note that the Balcarras Exams Access Arrangements policy can be viewed on the school website.

Parents should be aware that applications for access arrangements for the summer exams will be submitted by the
end of January 2021. Only applications for temporary illness or injury can be processed after this time. If you have
any queries regarding special arrangements for your child during exams please contact Ms Paris or Mrs Wilkey

on exams@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk or 01242 545119.

Ms Christine Paris, Exams Officer
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Invigilators wanted

We would like to recruit more invigilators to join our excellent team. We particularly need people who are available
May, June and there is a possibility for July as this is the busiest time during the external exams. Internal exam
periods are between 5 and 10 days in November, January, February and late April. It is preferable if you are available
from 8.30am for morning slots and/or able to cover afternoon exams which typically to finish around 3.30/4pm but
could be later. This is a paid role. Training would be provided. All COVID-19 regulations will be adhered to. To find
out more please contact the Exams Office (Ms Christine Paris or Mrs Kate Wilkey) on

exams@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk or 01242 545119.

Ms Christine Paris, Exams Officer

GCSE & GCSE Exams Contingency Day
Please be aware that students taking GCSE or A-level exams next summer need to be available up to and
including the Contingency Day, 29 June 2021. This date has been set by the exam boards in case of national or local
disruption during the GCSE or GCE exam period.

SO PLEASE DO NOT BOOK A HOLIDAY ON 29TH JUNE, JUST IN CASE!

AS THIS GOES TO PRINT WE ARE STILL WAITING TO HEAR WHETHER THE EXAM TIMETABLE WILL BE
PUSHED BACK IN SUMMER 2021. THEREFORE ANY CURRENT EXAM DATES ARE SUBJECT TO
CHANGE. WE WILL UPDATE YOU WHEN WE HAVE CONCRETE DATES.

Ms Christine Paris, Exams Officer

Year 10 and Year 11 GCSE Information Evenings
The Year 10 GCSE Information Evening scheduled for Tuesday 22™ September and the Year 11 GCSE Information
Evening scheduled for Wednesday 16 September will now be delivered by video via the school website. Further
information will follow.

Gary Towers, Assistant Headteacher

School Photographs

Due to the current climate the school photographs will take place over 2 days this year.

Wednesday 16th September will be Years 7,11,12 & 13
Thursday 17th September will be Years 8, 9 & 10.

Due to current guidance from Department for Education there will be no family photographs this academic year.

Liza McCarthy, Assistant Headteacher

Chelsea’s Choice for Year 8 Pupils

We are very keen to educate pupils about using the internet safely and making pupils aware of the potential dangers
the internet may present. For the last seven years, we have arranged for Year 8 pupils to watch the play “Chelsea'’s
Choice". This is an excellent drama production that makes pupils aware of internet safety in an age appropriate
fashion. We think that the best protection we can give to young people is a knowledge of the dangers, so that they
are aware and can protect themselves, as well as letting them know where they can go for help and support if they
are worried.

Of course, this production will only go ahead if the school is completely satisfied that the play can be delivered in a
safe manner. The school will work closely with the Drama Company to ensure all safety measures are met before
going ahead with the performance.

This year the play will be on Friday 20* November and all Year 8 pupils will be involved. The play is performed
by Alter Ego Creative Solutions and if parents are interested they have information about the play on their

website. We hope that this will be a powerful and memorable way to help our young people to stay safe.

Neil Baxter, Deputy Head
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Year 11 Prom
The Year 11 Prom is an annual celebration at Balcarras, and is always an enjoyable event for both pupils and staff. It
is intended as a celebration of the hard work the Year 11 pupils have put into their studies during the year, and as a
way of saying thank-you and good luck to the Year 11 students just before they depart for study leave and to begin
their GCSE examinations.
The event is invite only. While we hope that all our Year 11 pupils will be invited to the Prom, pupils whose behaviour
has been below expectation will not be invited to attend the celebrations.
Invites will be issued to all pupils who work hard in lessons, complete homework to a good standard and follow the
school rules. Pupils who need regular intervention for their behaviour will not receive an invite to the Year 11 Prom.

Neil Baxter, Deputy Head

Fridge Summary
| hope parents have found useful the “Fridge Summary” at the back of your child’s calendar that they brought home
on the first day.
They are sheets of “Key Dates” that can be cut-out from the calendar and put on the front of you family fridge, so
you can see at a glance the important dates during the year. There is a separate sheet for every year group, so just
cut out the dates relevant to you.

Neil Baxter, Deputy Head

School Policies
As this is the first newsletter of the year, it seems a good time to remind parents of the school policies. These can be
found on the school website:

Our School
Policies
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